"FIRE ON THE MOUNTAIN"

Newsletter #4 May 5, 2008

The Coming King Foundation

NEW TRUSTEES ELECTED

On April 26, 2008, the Board elected new volunteer Trustees to lead the foundation into the future and the next phases of the Kerrville Garden's construction. This will include the raising of the 77'7" steel cross this summer, Lord willing. If enough funds are donated, the Garden could be opened to the public by the end of this year or early 2009.

The newly elected Trustees include: Dr. Bruce Cook, Pastor Dale Friedrich, Philip Jimenez, Dr. John Key, Pastor Fern Lancaster, Pastor James Wilson and Ken Zysko. These new Trustees join the ranks of current Trustees, Max and Sherry Greiner, John Lenard, Jim McKnight and Brandt Sleeper. Retirees from the Board include Pastor David Danielson, Pastor Jack Rothenflue, Nancy and Randy Scroggins. We thank everyone for their generous volunteer service to the Lord, through The Coming King Foundation.

NRB PROVIDES MANY DIVINE ENCOUNTERS

March 4th marked Max's departure on a 10 day trip to Nashville, TN. Like a scene in the "Beverly Hillbillies," Max drove his overloaded truck and trailer as he headed to the National Religious Broadcaster's Convention. In traditional Max Greiner style, many a soul was blessed by his evangelical spirit as he stopped along the way.



Max, Brandt & Ben

Brandt Sleeper and intern, Ben Eubank met Max in Nashville to chronicle the event and videotape numerous short interviews with those who know Max well. Of particular interest, the managing producer for the Christian Broadcasting Network, Victor Oladokun, chanced upon the scene and gave them a quick interview. God willing, that divine encounter may generate several video pieces on the Garden for CBN, which will air around the world.

The Garden project was shared with many other well known people. Among these were Joni Erickson Tada,

Dr. & Mrs. James Dobson, TV Producer Dr. Phil Cooke, Evangelist Dr. Ray Hughes and the Israel Tourism Commissioner, Arie Sommer. During a divine appointment with the USA Emissary of the newly formed Sanhedrin of Israel, Max was able to share the Garden "Tabernacle" project and related miracles including the snakes, dove, hawks, the \$500,000, the Shekinah Glory dust and the Angel orbs!

On the drive home Max and Brandt took an unscheduled detour to Mobile, Alabama. There, they shared the Garden vision with local Christian leaders. They were filled with joy as they learned about the miracle working power of our God. Along the way, Max and Brandt had an opportunity to discuss the media opportunities for the Garden and begin to develop a strategic plan for future video news releases (VNR) on the project.

MOUNTAIN TOP EXPERIENCES

On March 1, 2008, a prophetic team from Austin prayed and spoke words over several people who attended the 3 ½ hour "Prayer On the Mountain" ceremony. Opening worship was led by



Pastor, Dale Friedrich and worship leader, David Cawthon. Dr. Bruce Cook then led the team in prayer over Max and Sherry to break curses and attacks against them and proclaim a release in the Spirit. At that exact moment, balloons unexpectedly began to fill the sky and float past the spectators. There was a sense by all in attendance that the recent attacks against the health of the Greiner family and the Garden project in general was indeed "lifted."

On Good Friday, March 21, 2008, Max, Jim McKnight and Blake McKenzie met with Hershel Reid, a Prayer Intercessor and the man whom God selected several years ago to purchase the Garden land for our non-profit foundation. After about 12 minutes of prayer, God was asked for millions of souls to be "saved" at this first Garden. All four cried out for millions of souls together, and at that exact moment a wild hawk streaked right over the tops of the men's heads and screamed! This is not the first such event with hawks, the significance of which can be supported by other testimonies available on the foundation website: www.thecomingkingfoundation.org.

Several other distinguished guests from various states also visited with Max and Sherry on the mountain. In recent events, the Vice-President/Trainer for Chick-fil-A, Mark Conklin, Coca Cola Bottling Co. Consolidated CEO, Frank Harrison and Dr. James Dobson (founder of Focus on the Family) toured the Sculpture Prayer Garden site. Along with others, they heard Max share the vision of how the Holy Spirit ordained the Garden for the purpose of bringing glory and souls to Jesus Christ. Dr. Dobson then led the group in prayer, asking God to use the garden for His purposes and glory.



Left to Right: Max, Sherry, Dr. James Dobson, Justin Evans (a volunteer for the foundation) & Diana Shay (Max's daughter & Justin's wife)

PARTNERING OPPORTUNITIES

Your prayers are greatly appreciated! Please contact the foundation office, if you are interested in helping us build this Garden, for the purpose of bringing glory and souls to Jesus Christ. The



Foundation is in need of a web site designer and a writer. Share with us what you sense the Lord telling you to do. We have many needs that may fit into your vision.

The Garden land and artwork has already been donated. For the current phase of construction \$500,000 is needed to pour the concrete foundation and raise the 77'7" "The Empty Cross" sculpture. All donations are fully tax deductible. The Coming King Foundation is a 501c3 non-profit organization.

"Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace to men on whom his favor rests."

Luke 2:14 NIV

Without the help of the numerous volunteers donating their time and professional skills, The Coming King Foundation Ministry Relations Committee would not be able to produce this newsletter. Thank you so much!

The Coming King Foundation

P.O. Box 290555
Kerrville, TX 78029-0555
www.thecomingkingfoundation.org
(830) 367-7874
tckf@ktc.com

